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DECEMBER 2014 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
Congratulations to:
· Jai Bhatti P6.23 who has been awarded String Player of the Month for November.

· Keir Roberts P7.25; Hayden McLaren P6.22; Robbie Glass P6.24; Mitchell Wildman P7.28;

Rory McKendrick P6.23; Craig Orr P7.25; Adam Grahame P5.17 and Corran Forbes P6.24 who represented Mearns Primary School at a Squash Tournament held at Giffnock Squash Club on 25 November.  The boys were competing against teams from Giffnock and Thornliebank Primary Schools and took first place!

Fundraising

We have registered with www.easyfundraising.org.uk which is a great way to raise money for Mearns Primary School Fund through shopping online.  You don’t pay anything extra and the process is very simple.  Access the company you wish to buy an item from through the easyfundraising website, make your purchase and select Mearns Primary School as your good cause.

Sports Activities

East Renfrewshire Council’s Sports for All Ages brochure is being issued to pupils this week.  Information can also be found online at www.bot.ly/SportsforallJanApr2015
Lost Property

Thank you to the four mums - Mrs Roz Rae, Mrs V Bothwell, Mrs S Jeffrey and Mrs C Scott who have offered to help out with the lost property on a regular basis.  We hope that the amount of lost property will be reduced, but in order for this to happen we would again ask that all items are clearly named and, where possible, the class name is also marked on the item.  
Consent Forms
Please note that, in the event of a child’s consent form not being returned prior to a class trip or extra-curricular visit out of school eg sport’s event, permission cannot be granted by telephone and the child will remain in school.  Please ensure that all consent forms are returned promptly.

PTA Fayre
The PTA will be reporting back on the fantastic success of the Christmas Fayre, however, we would like to thank everyone who contributed on Wear Tartan Day.  The response was amazing and the PTA was extremely grateful for this tremendous show of support!

 

P1 Registration
Registration for P1 pupils who will be starting school in August 2015, will take place during the week beginning Monday, 12 January 2015.  An Advert will be placed in the Eastwood Extra and information is available from the office or nursery.

  

Winter Concert
We have a limited number of tickets available for the evening performance on Thursday, 11 December and also tickets available for the afternoon performance on Wednesday, 17 December.  Tickets cost £2.  Please contact the office.  
Adverse Weather
Last winter we were fortunate not to experience disruption as a result of bad weather, however, we would like to remind you of the strategies in place, should this winter prove to be challenging.  East Renfrewshire schools will only be closed in extreme cicumstances.

· [image: image1.wmf]If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the first instance by text message.  Please ensure that we have a current mobile phone number on your records for this purpose. 
· The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as possible.  You cannot reply to this message.

· Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited number of external phone lines.

· Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.

· Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on East Renfewshire Council’s website, the school website and Twitter.

In the event of heavy snow, our janitors will clear a path from Hunter Drive to the front door.  Please look out for signs directing you if we have to make changes to this arrangement.
Extra-Curricular Clubs
With the exception of the P5 & P6 German Clubs, all other extra-curricular clubs will finish this week.

Letters will be issued in due course with regards to clubs next term.

Christmas Parties
A reminder of Christmas Party dates:

P3
Wednesday 10 December

P2
Thursday 11 December

P4
Friday 12 December

P6
Monday 15 December

P5 
Tuesday 16 December

P1
Thursday 18 December

P7
Friday 19 December
Children are welcome to come to school in party outfits.
Advent
Thank you for the donations of basic toiletries which have been coming into school for the Glasgow City Mission, the charity chosen by our Pupil Council.  Items can be placed in the box beside the Christmas tree until the end of this week.
Early Closure
School closes on Friday, 19 December at 2.30pm.  All that remains is for me to send good wishes to you and your family for the festive seasons and I look forward to welcoming pupils and staff back on Monday, 5 January 2015.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
